Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 19th May 2008, at The Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground, Creigiau
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 
Peter Davies, Penri Williams, Sara Pickard, John Harrison, Eric Priday




Lindsay Davies, Sandie Rosser, Sheila Dafis, Jim Prosser, Michael Jones




& Stuart Thomas 
APOLOGIES: - 
Councillors: 
Gill Rees
14
To receive Councillors’ declaration of Acceptance of Office
The Chairman, former-Cllr Peter Davies, asked the Clerk to confirm that he had received the Acceptance of Office from all the Councillors.  The Clerk advised that he had received 11 Acceptances of Office but had not yet received one from Cllr Canning, who was on holiday.  Cllr Thomas proposed that, in view of this, Cllr Canning’s Acceptance of Office should be deferred to the June meeting.  This was agreed by all.
15
To elect a Chairman of the Council
Cllr Penri Williams was proposed by Cllr Thomas and seconded by Cllr Priday.  There were no other nominations and Cllr Williams was duly elected.  Former Cllr Davies then stood down and his place was taken by Cllr Williams.  
16
To receive the Chairman’s Declaration of Office
Cllr Williams accepted the position and thanked the former Chairman for his service over many years as a Councillor.

17
To elect a Vice-Chairman
Cllr Priday nominated Cllr Thomas and this was seconded by Cllr Williams.  Cllr Harrison nominated Cllr Jones but this nomination was not seconded.  As there was only one valid nomination Cllr Thomas was elected as Vice-Chairman.
18
To consider co-opting a Councillor for the vacancy that exists in the Creigiau Ward 
The Clerk advised the meeting of the vacancy and the need to fill the vacancy by 10th June.  He further advised the meeting that he had received two expressions of interest.  Firstly, Stewart McKay had emailed an expression of interest and a CV which the Clerk read out.  Mr McKay was not present as he was in Canada on holiday and would not be returning until after the June meeting.  Secondly, Caroline O’Connor, who was present, had written an expression of interest which included her details and reasons for applying.  These were read out by the Clerk.  The Chairman decided to proceed by way of a show of hands and Stewart McKay was elected by six votes to four.  Clerk to arrange
19
To consider the amended Code of Conduct 
The Clerk explained the background behind the reasons to amend the Code of Conduct and the work he had undertaken to produce the new draft.  Cllr Priday proposed that the new Code of Conduct be adopted and this was agreed.  Cllr Jones suggested the entire Code of Conduct also be published on the Council web-site.  Concern was expressed as to whether the Link was a ‘newspaper’ and the Clerk advised that he felt the Link was a far better method of communicating to every household in the area than, for instance, a legal notice in the Western Mail.  The Clerk was asked by the Chairman to ensure that the Link was an acceptable newspaper.  Cllr Dafis did not have the amended copy of the Code of Conduct and the Clerk was asked to send her another copy.  Clerk to arrange
20
To receive Councillor’s Registration of Interests
The Clerk advised Councillors of the need to complete a registration for each interest they held and that he had received some completed forms already.  Members needed to decide what interests they had, based on the details within the Code of Conduct.  The Clerk felt that, if in doubt, it was better to declare an interest.  If an interest arose during the course of the Council business, that had not been declared, it would then have to be declared and reasons given in writing as to the exact nature of the interest.  The Clerk also advised members that he had plenty of spare forms and members need only contact him to receive additional copies. 
21
To consider amending the Standing Orders
The Clerk explained the reasons for having to amend the Standing Orders which had not been fully amended since 1999.  He offered to undertake this work and then bring a draft of the amended Standing Orders back to a subsequent full Council meeting for approval.  Cllr Thomas felt the work should be undertaken by a small sub-committee and it was agreed that the Chairman and a member from each ward should undertake the task.  Cllrs Gill Rees (Pentyrch), Stuart Thomas (Creigiau) and Lindsay Davies (GYG) were selected.
Cllr Jones requested that he be provided with the existing Standing Orders, the previous Code of Conduct and a list of the standing committees.  Clerk to arrange
22
To appoint statutory or standing committees
The Chairman explained to new members the purposes of the Committees and that the Chair and Vice-Chair were members of all committees.  The Clerk had provided a list of the Committees and indicated where the vacancies existed.  The following decisions were made:

Internal Committees

a) The Estates & Open Spaces Committee would comprise of Cllrs Harrison, Davies, Prosser, Jones and Thomas.
b) The Welsh Language Act Committee was now defunct and would be dissolved.

c) The Staffing Committee would comprise of Cllr Priday, Thomas, Harrison and Rees.
d) The Disciplinary/Grievance Committee would reflect the Staffing Committee viz. Cllrs Priday, Thomas, Harrison and Rees.
e) The Appeals Committee would comprise of any three members from the remaining Councillors who are not members of either the Staffing or Disciplinary/Grievance Committees.
f) The Internal Audit Committee would remain as Cllrs Thomas, Williams and Canning.

g) The Buildings Committee would comprise of Cllrs Rosser, Dafis, Prosser, Williams and Thomas.
h) The Dave Jenkins Heritage Initiative Judges would continue to be the Chair, Vice-Chair and Don Llewellyn subject to Item 7.5 in the Clerk’s Report for the full Council meeting.

i) The Museum Committee would comprise of Cllrs Rees, Prosser, Williams, Davies and Dafis.



External Bodies
j) Pentyrch Primary School Governing Body.  County Cllr Roberts was the nominated PCC representative and would continue as a member for the fixed term unless he resigned.  In that event it was felt appropriate to have a nomination to put forward and it was agreed that this would be Cllr Jones.
k) Creigiau Primary School Governing Body.  Cllr Canning was the PCC representative it was agreed that he should continue in the role.

l) Gwaelod y Garth School Governing Body.  County Cllr Roberts was the nominated PCC representative and would continue as a member for the fixed term unless he resigned.  Cllr Rosser stated that she would be happy to be the PCC nomination and this was agreed.
m) Pentyrch Sports Association.  Cllr Jones nominated Cllr Harrison to represent the PCC on the trustees of the PSA.  Cllr Harrison was happy to do so but pointed out that he was already the Secretary of the PSA and a trustee.  Cllr Williams felt that this was not incompatible and drew a parallel with the Pentyrch Village Hall where Cllr Priday was the PCC representative on the trustees as well as the Chairman of the PVH.  

n) CRAMC.  The Chairman pointed out that all Councillors were members of CRAMC and should attend the meetings.  Cllr Thomas felt the meetings should be advertised in advance and the Clerk advised that he had details of when the next meetings would be held and he would advertise them in the Link and also email all Councillors with the relevant dates.  Clerk to arrange
o) Pentyrch Village Hall.  Cllr Priday would continue to be the PCC representative.  Cllr Rosser asked why there was no representation by the PCC on the GYG Village Hall and was advised that the PCC were the ground landlords and trustees of the PVH, which they were not at GYG.  Cllr Rosser advised the meeting that the constitution of GYG Village Hall included the PCC having a representative on the Committee.  The Clerk was asked to write to the Chairman, Selwyn Hughes, querying this and nominating Cllr Davies as the PCC representative.  Clerk to arrange 
p) Pentyrch Neighbourhood Watch.  It was agreed that Cllr Priday would continue to represent the PCC and Cllr Jones would be the second representative.

q) Taffs Well (Cemex) Quarry Liaison.  It was agreed that PCC representation would be Cllrs Williams, Jones and Rosser.

r) Good Neighbours.  It was agreed that Cllr Rees would be the PCC representative.
s) One Voice Wales.  It was agreed that PCC representation would be Cllrs Williams and Thomas. 
t) GE Healthcare Liaison Committee.  It was agreed that PCC representation would be Cllrs Priday and Rosser.

23
To consider the payment of annual subscriptions
The annual subscriptions, detailed by the Clerk, were agreed to be paid when they fell due.
24
To consider the need for three additional signatories for the Council Bank Account
The Clerk advised of the need for three new signatories and the need for a signatory to be proximate and available to the Clerk.  It was agreed that Cllrs Dafis, Priday and Harrison would be the new signatories.   Clerk to arrange
25
To consider the deeds and trust instruments in the custody of the Council
The Clerk advised the meeting of the current situation and this was accepted.
26 To consider the Council’s Annual Account
The Clerk advised members that the Accounts were not yet ready and should be available for the June meeting.
27
To consider the pay and conditions of service of existing employees of the Council
The Clerk advised members of the current position and it was agreed that any pay awards made during the course of the year would be back-dated to the start of the financial year.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.25 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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